
Note to Conferees: 
 
Welcome to the 2022 Legislative session.  It has been an interesting (to say the 
least) start to the session.  There are many changes to the way we are doing 
business and I wanted to provide some information to you. 
 
Those who wish to testify can either do so virtually or in-person.  We will be using 
WEBEX to provide for virtual meetings.  If you have not used it, WEBEX is very 
similar to Zoom.  I will need your email address for Webex.  The IT Department 
will send out calendar invitations to those who will participate directly in the 
meeting.  Anyone else who wants to attend virtually will access the meeting 
through the Kansas Legislative website. 
 
For those who wish to testify before the Committee, I will need to know 48 hours 
in advance of the meeting.  I will only need an Electronic (PDF) copy of the 
testimony by 1:00 p.m. the day before the scheduled meeting.  You will be able to 
see the testimony on the Kansas Legislative website once the meeting begins. 
 
I have attached the guidelines for Conferees.  Please let me know if you have any 
questions. 
 
 
 
    Francie Hernandez 
    Committee Assistant to Representative Will  Carpenter 
    Social Services Budget Committee 
 


